
 
February 25, 2020 

Senate Judicial Proceedings Committee 

Senate Bill 665 - Family Law -Custody Evaluator -Information to Parties   

Senate Bill 665 is a very simple bill that was brought up in a subcommittee meeting of a 

Workgroup to study abuse and custody decision-making.  While not a direct recommendation 

from that workgroup, because final recommendations are to be released later in the year, this was 

supported unanimously from all members present.  SB 665 is a common sense provision to 

provide information to parties regarding the role, availability, and cost of a custody evaluator. 

Custody evaluators are not a cure-all and there are many problems with their use and cost, but 

access to them can be crucial to protect children against abuse and to find the signs of trauma 

that may not be apparent to less trained professionals.  The Workgroup has looked at many 

anecdotes surrounding abuse and custody decisions, custody evaluators are usually the best able 

to protect children when they are astute, present and when judges listen to their insights. 

Children who are abused might not show signs of trauma that can be easily observable by the 

untrained eye.  There might even be counterintuitive actions like being comfortable with the 

abuser when there are others present, because the victim feels secure only when not alone with 

the abuser.  Best Interest Attorneys are not trained to find these signs of trauma, and too often 

one’s opinion is used to supersede the trained expert’s insights.  That is an issue for another day. 

The courts must do all they can to protects children from abuse, this bill is perhaps the lowest 

hanging fruit they may see this legislative session to protect children, so I’m hoping we can work 

with them to harvest this ripe fruit and regroup to enact more provisions both through the court 

administration and legislation where required. 

For these reasons, I respectfully request a favorable report on SB 665. 


